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2nd February 2024, First Friday: As is customary on the first Friday of every month, the
college hosts a time for students to come together for moments of prayer, Holy Eucharist in

the chapel, and praise and worship in the college auditorium.
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On February 17th, the Bosco Club and
Charity Team, as previously planned,
visited the Chavara Home
(Orphanage) under the guidance of
our coordinators, Brother Moses and
Miss Tia. We arrived at the location
around 12.00 p.m. after completing
social work activities at the college. The
Principal generously provided the
College Winger for 15 of us.
Activities: 

We organized various interactive
games such as musical chairs, fire
on the mountain, and more.
Each child received a package
containing essential stationery
items.

The visit to Chavara Home had a
significant impact on both the 25
children and the sisters in charge  there. 

1

Visit to Chavara Home
(Orphanage)
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On February 17th, the college arranged a social work event on the college campus. Prior
notification was given to the students who gathered in their respective clubs under the
guidance and supervision of their teachers and club coordinators. The main activities
included cleaning and maintaining the college classrooms, washrooms, decomposed pit,
surroundings, etc. The second and fourth-semesters students were actively involved in these
activities.
Simultaneously, the sixth-semester attended a career guidance and job placement sessions
facilitated by resource persons from AIDA- Don Bosco. This session aimed to provide
valuable insights and information to assist students in their career planning and job
placement endeavors. 

College Social Work and Career Guidance & Job Placement Services
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On February 28th, the Political Science Department of Salesian College of Higher Education
organized an awareness program on the theme of "Voting Rights" in collaboration with the
NSS Club. The event took place at the Supermarket premises at 3:00 pm, with two
professors from the Political Science Department, namely Mr. Vanvungthung Kikon and Ms.
Vipechalie Belho, accompanying 150 students for the event. The program was hosted by
Pouchun and Kaiya from the 6th semester.
During the event, students showcased various items. Vijobi Sangtam, Swuka Chisti, Vivi H.
Achumi, and Ladai Pou from the 6th semester delivered empowering speeches on topics
such as "General View on Voting Rights," "My Vote, My Duty," "Know Our Rights," and "Vote for
Change," respectively. Additionally, 4th-semester students presented the song "We Are
Unity," while 2nd-semester students performed a drama on "Voting Rights." Nancy from the
6th semester and Maria Goretti Beck from the 4th semester presented special numbers.
The primary objective of the program was to raise awareness among people about the
significance of exercising their universal adult franchise, especially with the upcoming
general election in our country. It was a rewarding experience for the students, who had
the opportunity to educate others about their right to exercise their freedom of choice. The
program concluded around 4:20 pm.

Awareness Program on “Voting Rights”


